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Memorandum: Lord Mayor 
Deputy Lord Mayor 
Elected Members 

Response to Question Without Notice 

NEIGHBOURHOOD HOUSE
Meeting: Community, Culture and Events 
Committee 

Meeting date: 27 August 2020 

Raised by: Lord Mayor Reynolds 

Question: 

Can the Director advise why there is no State Government funded neighbourhood 
house in the City of Hobart local government area. Is there any particular 
requirements for a local government area to qualify for a neighbourhood house in 
their boundary. If yes what is it? 

Response: 

Funding requests for new Neighbourhood Houses are considered against the 
placement of other local and place-based services, Government priorities and the 
needs of the community. As an overriding principle, funding of any new 
Neighbourhood Houses would be targeted to priority regions of the highest need 
which meet the other criteria. 

The Tasmanian Government considers new requests on a case-by-case basis. For 
instance, in 2018, Phoenix House on King Island was recognised as a remote 
Neighbourhood House and now receives ongoing funding. There have been no new 
Houses funded since that time. The establishment of a new Neighbourhood House 
must be driven directly from the community and managed by the community. 

Communities seeking to establish new Houses must align with the Framework and 
the funding and eligibility criteria prior to seeking support for a new proposal. The 
Framework is shown at Attachment A. 
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Assessment will be linked to budgetary capacity within Communities Tasmania and 
also require demonstration of the factors below: 

- As an overriding principle Communities Tasmania will target funding of
new Houses to priority geographic areas of highest need as defined by
agreed needs-based demographic funding criteria. Communities
Tasmania and Neighbourhood Houses Tasmania are in the process of
further developing a funding and eligibility framework.

- Prior to being eligible, proposals must provide an annual strategic plan
and report on a community consultation process in accordance with the
Framework.

- New House proposals must have a viable Board of Governance
representative of a diversity of interests in the community. The Board must
have not less than 10 active members with a quorum set at not less than
six, or numbers as defined by its constitution.

- To ensure diversity of representation and avoid conflicts of interest, not
more than one representative of any group or organisation, or not more
than two immediate family members, can be Board members or staff at the
same time without seeking specific exemption from Communities
Tasmania in writing. As far as practicable, new Houses must be located
geographically to best serve the spread of population in the target area.

As signatory to this report, I certify that, pursuant to Section 55(1) of the Local 
Government Act 1993, I hold no interest, as referred to in Section 49 of the Local 
Government Act 1993, in matters contained in this report. 

Kimbra Parker 
MANAGER COMMUNITY AND 
CULTURE 

Tim Short 
DEPUTY GENERAL MANAGER 

Date: 17 September 2020 
File Reference: F20/100320  

Attachment A: Neighbourhood House Strategic Framework 2018-23  
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